Bradworthy CP School
Friday 20th October 2006

Dear Parents,

It seems hard to believe that we have already reached half term. Its been another very busy half term and I’m sure the children are looking forward to their break.

School Standards
We’ve just received a copy of information about school academic standards which will be published in the next few weeks and I’m pleased to be able to inform you that our “Value Added” score, which measures the children’s development as they progress thorough the school to the end of Year 6, has placed us in the top 5% of schools nationally.
I think that this is a great tribute to the children’s hard work and commitment. 

The above is obviously nice however I would like to take this opportunity to repeat my view that the above is only one very narrow measure of our work and there are many things which we consider to be just as important, if not more so.

We do our best to offer the children as many experiences as possible so that they can develop not only academically but as properly rounded people. This term this has included a very full range of clubs, rehearsals for another big Christmas production, day trips to Hartland Quay, the beaches around Bude and hill walking on Dartmoor. We are already planning residential trips for next year and another burst season of sports fixtures will begin straight after half term.
Our children work very hard, are enthusiastic and their general attitude and behaviour is excellent. They are always very supportive and caring of each other and we believe that all of these things are just as important as academic success.  

PTA News
Tickets have been selling really well for the cabaret evening which is being held on the evening of Friday 27th October from 8.30pm – 1.00am. Its going to be a fantastic night out as well as a great opportunity to raise a lot of money for the school and if you would like to come along a few tickets are still available.

Tickets cost £12 each.

There will be entertainment from Tank Sherman (comedian), Joanne Roberts (singer) and “Mysteries of the Mind” with Chris James. The evening will end with a disco.

Refreshments will be served and there will be a waiter service so that drinks can be ordered and collected from the bar for you.

You can get tickets from Helen Curtis (241787), Nikki Martyn (01288 381665) or Karen Heard (241537).
Can I remind you that we are collecting old mobile phones. If you have any that you no longer want please send them in, in the collection envelopes which we sent out a few weeks ago. 

Can I also remind you that the PTA are currently circulating Web Ivory catalogues. If you would like to see one please let us know so that we can send one home. Your orders will obviously raise money for the school. 

The next PTA meeting will be at 2.00pm on Friday 3rd November. The main business will be organising the Christmas Craft Day and Christmas Fayre.

After School Child Care

Thank you to everyone who sent back the recent questionnaires. Your response was greatly appreciated.
I’m afraid that a few factors have lead to a delay and we will not now be able to offer the service from the start of next half term.
Although your response was quite positive it wasn’t as positive as in the summer (I suppose peoples needs have changed in the last few months) and this means a further meeting with Sure Start who are our potential source of funding. This meeting will take place during the first week after half term.

There has been a delay in the assessment and registration of the rooms we are intending to run the service in and we can’t start until this has happened. This is a bit frustrating because its out of our control but hopefully it will happen very soon.

We haven’t had much response to our advertisement for staff to run the club and this is something our governor’s personnel committee will have to consider before we proceed.   

Hopefully these issues will be dealt with in half term and during the first couple of weeks afterwards so that we can start as soon as possible.

I’m sorry if this delay causes any inconvenience but the delays really are unavoidable.

Uniform 
Can I remind you that the school’s uniform involves either a grey skirt or shorts in addition to school jumpers, polo shirts and black footwear. At this time of year the children should also be wearing long white or grey socks (or grey tights).
I’ve reminded the children that after half term they may wear long grey trousers on if there are days when it is too cold for skirts or shorts.

Harvest Meal

Today’s Harvest Meal was lovely and I think that all of our guests had a good time.

As always we are very grateful to Janet and Angie in our kitchen because the event would not have been possible without their hard work. 

Everyone commented on the excellent standard of the food and I think it is well worth remembering that our children get this quality of food every day.

I would like to compliment the children in Year 6 who waited on the tables and more generally were excellent hosts. They were a real credit to themselves and the school and I am very proud of them.

Our choir sang beautifully, providing excellent entertainment at the end of the meal.
I hope that everyone has a good time next week and we look forward to seeing the children back in school a week Monday.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

